\*\*\*\*\*

THE COLLEGE WEEK

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College community,

June 19, 1951

Vol. XX, No. 15

Theatre

#### SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

Wednesday 4:00 p.m. Carriage Barn
\*Community Meeting

Thursday

Friday 8:30 p.m.

Drama Workshop

Saturday 7:40 p.m. Theatre

Movie, "Operation Crossroads"

Monday 7:40 p.m. Carriage Barn
June 25th

\*Robert K. Merton - "The Social Relations of Science"

\*General Meeting

\* \* \* \* \* \*

#### DRAMA WORKSHOP

The Drama Department's annual spring production this year is ANNA SOPHIE HEDVIG by Kjeld Abell, a Danish playwright. The production is directed by Arnold Sundgaard and has Ruth Rigler in the title role. The well-chosen cast is composed of members of the Drama Faculty, the male Drama students, and members of the sophomore, junior, and senior acting classes.

The Community is cordially invited to attend. Tickets may be obtained at the Cooperative Store, Secretary's Office in Jennings Hall and at the Bennington Book Shop.

#### FROM THE LIBRARY

Candidates for graduation are reminded that all Library books must be returned by 5:00 P.M. on MONDAY, JUNE 25TH.

Other members of the Community are

#### FROM THE LIBRARY, Cont'd.

requested to turn in their Library books as soon as possible and, of course, before leaving College.

The Library will be closed during the Community Meeting on Wednesday afternoon, June 20th. (This meeting is scheduled for 4:00 p.m.)

# NOTICE TO CANDIDATES FOR GRADUATION

The group picture of Seniors and any individual photographs which are wanted will be taken on Wednesday, June 20th, at 3:00 p.m. in the outdoor theatre near the Carriage Barn. Each Senior must pick up her gown at the Barn storeroom (where gowns were fitted) between 2:30 and 3:00 p.m. All gowns must be returned to the storeroom immediately after the Community Meeting.

#### FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

Spring Term:

June 19 - Final report blanks distributed to instructors.

June 25 - Final reports due in Student Personnel Office from instructors.

June 27 - Final reports distributed to counselors.

June 28 - Classes end at 1:00 p.m.

June 28 - 2:00 p.m. - Special counselor conferences to give final reports to students.

June 29 - 1:00 p.m. - Students free to leave College after this conference.

June 30 - Commencement at 10:00 a.m.

June 30 - Houses closed and ALL STUDENTS OFF CAMPUS BY 4:00 P.M.

September 5 (Wednesday) - Opening of Fall Term 1951-52.

#### FROM THE SECRETARY FOR PERFORMING ARTS

# Thursday 4:30 p.m. Carriage Barn Dance Workshop

The final Dance Workshop of the year will present an informal showing of new dances by Olivia Donovan, Elaine Levin, Nancie Miller, Aileen Passloff, Sophie Ruderman and Robert Jones. The Community is invited.

Dance students are requested to remain after this program for a short meeting with the E.P.C. Dance Representative and for rehearsals of the group dances of Allegra Fuller and Letitia Evans.

#### FROM THE COMPTROLLER'S OFFICE

## Notice to Seniors:

According to the regulations of the Bennington College Trustees and the common practice of other colleges and universities, all candidates for graduation from the College must have paid all their College and town bills and returned all Library books and other College property prior to Commencement.

All town bills must be paid by Monday. June 18th. All College bills must be paid, Library books and other College property returned by 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 25th. Failure to meet all obligations will result in students not being recommended for graduation.

#### FROM THE CASHIER'S OFFICE

ALL BILLS MUST BE PAID AND ALL KEYS RETURNED BEFORE YOU LEAVE COLLEGE.

#### FROM THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

There will be a Community Meeting on Wednesday, June 20th, at 4:00 p.m. in the Carriage Barn.

Agenda for the meeting is as follows:
A report from Mr. Brockway on the financial status of Bennington College.

Reports from the following committees: Executive, Judicial, E.P.C., Non-Resident Term, Recreation Council,

## FROM THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, Contid.

Community Chest, Student Treasurer, Store Board and National Student Association.

Election results will be announced.

# N-O-T-I-C-E

Will the student who borrowed a sleeping bag from the Swan House attic, please return it to Mrs. Golffing?

If any member of the Community has seen the Golffing's middle-aged tomcat . (grey stripes, white throat), lost several days ago, will he or she please communicate with Mrs. Golffing?

# W-A-N-T-E-D:

Anyone willing to rent a girl's bicycle for the summer please call Mrs. Feeloy at Bennington 4024.

## FROM THE SWITCHBOARD

Beginning Monday, June 25th, all telephone and telegraph service will be on a cash basis. All candidates for graduation must pay their Switchboard bills before 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 25th. All Switchboard bills must be paid in full before leaving College for the summer. Because the Fiscal Year onds on June 30th this year, we would appreciate payment of all Faculty and Staff Switchboard bills before that date.

All students, including local students, married students living off campus and graduates are expected to sign themselves out before leaving College for the summer. Each student must sign out in person and no sign-out slip will be accepted that has been made out by one student for another. It is important that the address be clearly written so that mistakes will not be made in forwarding mail.

#### FROM THE POST OFFICE

First-class mail can be forwarded without additional postage and all first class mail received at the College dur-

## FROM THE POST OFFICE, Cont'd.

ing the summer will be forwarded to the address on the sign-out slip.

Second, third and fourth-class mail cannot be forwarded without additional postage. Packages will be re-addressed and sent Express Collect unless other arrangements are made to forward them. Small pieces of second-class mail will be held and placed in boxes when College reopens in September. Large pieces of second-class mail, such as magazines, newspapers, etc., will be destroyed unless a deposit of cash, adequate to cover postage for mail you wish forwarded, is left at the Switchboard.

If you wish your second-class mail forwarded, please fill out the form which can be secured at the Switchboard and return it with an adequate amount of cash to cover forwarding charges.

## FROM THE DINING HALLS DEPARTMENT

# Barn Teas

FRIDAY, JUNE 15TH, WAS THE LAST DAY THAT TEA WILL BE SERVED IN THE BARN.

#### FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE

## Fall Second-Hand Furniture Sale

Those who wish to have their furniture sold by the Store in the Fall should make arrangements at the Store Office as soon as possible.

Every item left to be sold must have a tag bearing:

- 1. Name of owner.
- 2. House and room number where furniture is left.
- 3. Description of article.
- 4. Selling price.

Tags are now available in the Store.

A list of all furniture (including description and price) must be left at the Store office.

IMPORTANT: Furniture should be left in the student rooms and will not be collected for sale unless listed at the Store Office.

In determining the solling price, please bear in mind that the Store will

# FROM THE COOPERATIVE STORE, Contid.

deduct 20% for its services of collecting furniture from student Houses and handling the sales transactions.

# Members' Tickets

All members of the Cooperative Store are reminded that tickets for purchases made during the semester should be turned into the Cooperative Store before leaving College. Members of the Community are reminded that because of the change in the Store's fiscal year, it is necessary that all purchase tickets be turned in by July 1st. Please do not include your membership certificate. Because of accounting procedure, no tickets for the 1951 Spring Semester will be accepted after July 1st.

#### FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

## Bicycle and Ski Storage

The bicycle and ski storage room in Bingham Basement will be open from 2:00 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. daily beginning Friday, June 22nd, through Friday, June 29th, excepting Sunday. All skiis and hicycles must be tagged with the name of the owner and taken to the Storage Room during this time.

## Transportation

The Rutland Railroad will be unable to send a representative to the Commons Store to sell tickets and arrange for reservations. Therefore, procure your railroad tickets as soon as possible at the North Bennington Station. Reservations may be made through the Albany Reservation Office of the New York Contral Railroad or the North Bennington Station.

Mimeographed sheets have been placed in each student's box which give information and instructions on transportation. These also include a blank form for your convenience in letting us know just what your requirements are. If you will please fill these out promptly and completely, we will try to see that everything listed is taken care of as you wish, BUT NOTE, IT IS ABSOLUTELY NECESSARY THAT THESE TRANSPORTATION REQUESTS BE-COMPLETED AND RETURNED TO THE SUPER-

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE, Cont'd.

INTENDENT'S OFFICE NOT LATER THAN MON-DAY, JUNE 25TH, IF YOU WISH YOUR BAGGAGE AND EXPRESS ATTENDED TO ON TIME.

# FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

Students who have material for shots in the refrigorator in the Infirmary are reminded to pick up this material before leaving College.

Students are combined to return all articles Leaned them during the semester from the Health Service such as ace bandages, crutches, canes, hot water bags and ice caps. If these articles are not returned, you will be charged for them.

Members of the Community are asked to return all empty medicine bottles borrowed from the Dispensary.